## SDMC Meeting Minutes — April 18, 2022

Those present: Mark Samuel, Betsy Coker, Stephanie Smith, Lori Roberts, Sheila Deese, Sonia Phillips, and Carla Climer.

Mr. Samuel started the meeting on ZOOM at 3:35 pm. The minutes from the December meeting were read and approved.

KHOU Channel 11 is one of our community partners. Some of our students have been part of infomercials about a book drive.

Superintendent House was pushing for a new, less centralized budget. That did not pass the board, so budgeting will remain the same. The enrollment projection for the 2022-2023 school year will be 525. Shadowbriar will be able to maintain the staffing numbers that we currently have. The school will still receive ESSR (federal) funds for one more year.

Dress code for next school year was discussed. It was decided that the early childhood grades (Pre-K—First grade) on the first floor will all wear navy blue. The upper grades will remain the same—second grade red, third grade yellow/gold, fourth grade dark green, and fifth grade white/gray.

Campus safety was discussed. There have been no reported cases of COVID since Spring break. Staff no longer checks in on Axiom. Masks are optional. Fulgent comes to campus every two weeks to test anyone who would like to be tested.

Third through fifth graders took the Mock STAAR last week. Shadowbriar scored an 86—4 points away from becoming an "A" campus! We scored a 91 in growth!!

Ms. Deese spoke of the Book Fair taking place April 18<sup>th</sup>-22<sup>nd</sup>. There will be evening hours from 4:30-6:30 with a bundle giveaway on the 22<sup>nd</sup>.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 4:23 pm.